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December 22, 2021 
GRANITE STATE LANDFILL LLC 
1855 VERMONT RTE 100 
HYDE PARK VT 05655     
 
RE: Withdrawn Application (RSA 482-A) 
 NHDES File Number: 2020-02239 
 Subject Property: Douglas Dr, Dalton, Tax Map #M405, Lot #33; Bethlehem 406-1, 406-2 
 
Dear Applicant: 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) Wetlands Bureau acknowledges the request made 
by Attorney Bryan Gould of Cleveland, Waters and Bass P.A. on behalf of Granite State Landfill, LLC to withdraw the 
above-referenced Standard Dredge and Fill Wetlands Permit Application. The request was made by letter, transmitted 
via email, on December 10, 2021. 
 
If you wish to proceed with the project at a later date, you will need to file a new application with the appropriate form, 
plans, assessments, attachments, and a new filing fee. If you have any questions, please contact me at 
Stefanie.M.Tetreault@des.nh.gov or (603) 271-0676. 

Sincerely, 

 
Stefanie M. Tetreault 
Inland Wetland Supervisor, Wetlands Bureau 
Land Resources Management, Water Division 
 

cc: Douglas Ingerson, Jr., JW Chipping 
BH Keith Associates 
Dalton Clerk/Conservation Commission 
Bethlehem Clerk/Conservation Commission 
Ammonoosuc River LAC 

ec: Lori Sommer, NHDES Mitigation Coordinator 
 Ridge Mauck, NHDES Alteration of Terrain 

Rene Pelletier, NHDES Assistant Director, Water Division 
Phil Trowbridge, NHDES LRM Manager, Water Division 
Tracy Sales, NHDES Rivers Program 
Michael Marchand, NHFG 
Lindsey Lefebvre, ACOE 

 Beth Alafat, EPA 
 Jeanie Brochi, EPA 

Amy Manzelli, North Country Alliance for Balanced Change 
 Jon Swan, Save Forest Lake 
 Tom Irwin, Conservation Law Foundation 
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